
A Parent’s Guide to Privacy Settings 

Parental Controls and Privacy Settings 
  
Your Internet provider will provide parental controls to allow you to restrict access to the Internet on your 
home wi-fi network. 
  
They can be very effective tools to help reduce the risks your children may face. However they are not 
100% effective, so they shouldn’t replace the need for you to support and advise your child using the 
Internet. 

 

You can add timing restrictions allowing children to only use the Internet at certain times of the day. 

Speak to your provider 

  
They will give you all the help you need. They can talk you through the actions and setting of passwords 
or do it for you. 
Tell them you have a young child and concerned about them being exposed to content, language and 
advertising that is not appropriate. 

Mobile phones and tablet devices 

  
Phones and tablets also have settings so you can stop your children by blocking access to sites, limit 
access to the camera and sharing of photos. 
Speak to your provider and ask them to set it for you, if you are unsure how to do it yourself. You can 
even take your device to your child’s school so they can help out with the settings. 

Doing something is better than doing nothing – it is your responsibility 

• Speak to your internet provider if you are unsure. For detailed guidance on the different types 
of control, you can use this online tool from Internet Matters. 

• Do not allow any devices in bedrooms – as parents go to sleep, children have a skill at re-
awaking. 

• Create rules around what’s OK and what’s not. 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/


• Monitor websites and games before allowing children to surf and play freely. 

• Ask them to take off headphones so you can listen in. 

• Reduce screen time – encourage playing outdoors, sports and develop other interests. 

• Talk to your child’s school, make sure academic work is up to date, look at their sleep habits. 

• Always let your child know that they should always say if they see or hear anything online that 
makes them feel scared or uncomfortable and to never arrange to meet someone who they 
have met online. 

• Let them know that they do not have to feel as though they have done something wrong, 
nobody is going to get cross and it is not their fault. 

• If you are concerned with anything you or your child has seen or asked to do, please call 

Childline or tell your child’s school. 

• Always encourage your child to: 

 
 

Tell a parent or trusted adult, like a teacher. 
 

 
 

Tell an older brother or sister. 
 

 
 

Tell Childline. 
 

They will know how to help. 
 

 


